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developments will further add to the chronic traffic congestion problems in and around the 
town, leading to a diminished quality of life for all residents of Bray. 
 
We are firmly of the view that a Traffic and Mobility Management Plan, developed with all 
key stakeholders, including residents, is now absolutely essential if the overarching aim of the 
LAP is to be achieved and Bray is to prosper as a vibrant town. 
 
In this, we fully endorse the call from the Alliance of Bray Residents that the preparation of 
an Area Based Transport Assessment (NTA Advice Note December 2018) should precede 
the finalisation of the Bray MD Local Area Plan 2025-31.  In the absence of this, preparation 
of a Traffic and Mobility Plan for the town should be undertaken by the Council, in full 
consultation with key stakeholders. 
 
 

 
———————————- 
Donal Enright 
Secretary 
BHRA 




